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April 29, 2010 

Mr. Brent W. Mitchell, Sr. 
10 1 W. Palatine Road 
Prospect Heights, Illinois 60070 

Re: Applicatioii of Bluegrass Wireless LL C d/b/a Bluegrass Cellular for Issicaizce of 
a Certificate of Public Coizvenieizce and Necessity to Coiistricct a Cell Site (Slate 
Braiich) iiz Rural Service Area #6 (Pulaski Couizty) of the Coitiinoiiwealth of 
Keizticcky, Keiztucky Public Service Cotnniissioit Case No. 201 0-00006 

Dear Mr. Mitchell: 

We are legal counsel to Bluegrass Wireless LLC d/b/a Bluegrass Cellular ("Bluegrass 
Wireless"). In that capacity, we are responding to your letter dated March 15, 2010, addressed to 
the Public Service Commission of the Commonwealth of Kentucky (the "Commission") 
regarding your concenis with respect to the proposed construction of a cell tower facility to be 
located at 280 Mitchell Lane, Somerset, Kentucky, 42503. 

Bluegrass Wireless proposes to construct this cell tower facility in Pulaski County in 
order to provide enhanced wireless communication services in the area. The proposed cell tower 
facility will accommodate the citizens of Pulaski County and individuals traveling along State 
Road 1642 and in the vicinity. The proposed cell tower facility will also accommodate 
emergency medical services and other emergency response services, such as 9 1 1 ,  that are vital to 
all communities. To date, there have been no ob.jectioiis to this proposed cell tower facility from 
any local or other governmental agencies and officials. 

The proposed location of the cell tower facility is the most suitable location in this area of 
the county due to: (1) its elevation; (2) the nature of the terrain in the surrounding area; and (3) 
its proximity to State Road 1642. The proposed cell tower facility will accommodate other 
camers in the future which will eliminate additional cell tower facilities being coiistructed near 
your property as well as others in the vicinity. The site for the proposed cell tower facility was 
selected by radio frequency engineers, on behalf of Bluegrass Wireless, who used their expertise 
and applicable propagation prediction tools to determine that this site is the optimum site in 
terms of location to provide the best quality service to customers in the service area. 

Finally, in Kentucky P.S.C. Case No. 2005-00445, we addressed the issue of decreased 
property value due to the construction of a cellular tdwer facility. We introduced expert 
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testimony in that case which opined that the proposed cell tower facility would riot negatively 
affect the value of the property. 

I hope that this letter satisfactorily addresses your concerns. 

Thank you. 

Very truly yours, 

& SHOHL LLP 

JES:kwi 

cc: Tiffany Bowman, Esq., Staff Counsel, ky Public Service Commission 
Eric Bowman, Engineering, Kentucky Public Service Commission 
Holly C. Wallace, Esq. 


